Christ To The Nations Missions Stolyarchuk Family Your Missionaries in Northern Lithuania

PO Box 236713 Cocoa, FL 32923, email: InHisFields@aol.com - website: www.cttn.org

September 2013

Dear Pastor and friends at Grace Baptist Church,

In August 4-7 we had the last children Christian Camp this summer. It went very well and kids said this summer was the best. We had more than 30 kids coming every day and we were especially glad to meet newcomers. Kids had an interesting program each day: morning exercises, meals, worship time, Bible Lessons and various games during the day.

Many parents were happy because they were not worried about their children while being at work. It was also so encouraging to see that more than the half (about 20) of the whole camp prayed the prayer of salvation. In addition, God had provided very good weather again. The weather forecast was not good but God changed the situation. Also, we had a chance to visit the orphanage and to spend some time with kids there by sharing the Gospel, giving some gifts and communicating with them. Many kids (about 15) prayed and asked God to become their Saviour. On Sunday some kids came to church, received Bibles and were greatly encouraged.

On Friday last week we had organized a big meeting for all the children, their parents and all the rest who helped organizing and making all the summer camps real. (See photos attached) About 50 people showed up. The goal of the meeting was to remember everything what happened this summer at the Christian Camp, to worship and thank God for His guidance and blessings. Kids were happy to get along together again.

At this meeting we wanted to give some guidance and pray for the new school year as all the children go to school starting on September 1. At the end of the meeting we ended up with having barbeque and marshmallows desserts. It was wonderful!

Thank you to everyone who has sponsored the School Dinner. Thank you for your prayers too! Because of your love, everything what happened became real.

Prayer needs:

- 1) to pray for our family.
- 2) To pray for kids who are coming to church after camp.

WE ARE GREATLY APPRICIATE FOR PRAYERS AND SUPPORT.

Yuriy and Helen Stolyarchuk